
ASHLAND CITY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL CALLED MEETING 

JULY 24, 2020 

 

 The Ashland City Council met for a Special Called Meeting on July 24, 2020 at 3:00 P.M. in the 

Ashland City Hall Auditorium with Mayor Larry J. Fetner presiding. Council Members present were Billy J. 

Smith (3:05), Bobbie J. Steed, Kim M. Cain, Annette F. Gaither, and Tommy Cantrell. Also present were City 

Clerk/Administrator Chelsey Wynn, Maintenance Supervisor Lester Robinson, Lamar Dewberry with the 

Economic Development Council, Butch Reimer and Mark Brereton from Tru Cabinetry. 

 

 City Clerk/Administrator Chelsey Wynn called roll and deemed a quorum present.  

 

 Mayor Fetner called the meeting to order, and Council Member Cantrell gave the invocation.  

 

 Council Member Cain made a motion to approve the agenda. Council Member Cantrell seconded the 

motion, and all votes were unanimous.  

 

 Mr. Butch Reimer and Mr. Mark Brereton gave a presentation concerning an application for tax 

abatement for Tru Cabinetry.  

 

 New Business:  

 

 Council Member Cain made a motion approving the acceptance of Tru Cabinetry LLC’s application for 

tax abatement, tax abatement agreement, and Resolution 07-24-01-2020 to grant tax abatement. Council 

Member Gaither seconded the motion, and all votes were unanimous.  

 

 Council Member Gaither made a motion approving to pay Gary Ingram Grading & Paving $23,217.25 

for partial repair of Tyson Road. Council Member Cain seconded the motion, and all votes were unanimous.  

 

 There being no further business Council Member Smith made a motion to adjourn. Council Member 

Cain seconded the motion, and all votes were unanimous.  
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